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Briefing 
June 2019
General Medical Services (GMS) contractual reminder to help ensure individuals leaving the prison estate are registered with a community GP 

Background
[bookmark: _Hlk9266392]NHS England and NHS Improvement have published information to support GPs with registering individuals prior to their release from prison.  This is a requirement of the NHS England Standard General Medical Services (GMS) Contract 2017/18 (see page 64), which is intended to simplify the process of registering individuals as they transition back in to the community, improve the receipt of patient information and avoid unplanned treatment interruptions.  

This is important, as we know a release from custody can be a crisis situation for some and can result in the reversal of previous health improvements. Furthermore, it is vital in helping to support better health outcomes and maintain continuity of care.  

This positive change has been informed by patients, primary care clinical leads from community and secure and detained settings, Her Majesty’s Prison and Probation Service and Public Health England.

Requirement of GP practices 
[bookmark: _Hlk5786815]To support with registering patients prior to their release from prison, practices are asked to update their procedures and follow this improved process by autumn 2019.  

Further information
[bookmark: _Hlk5815341]For further information on the process for registering individuals prior to their release from prison, please visit here or email england.healthandjustice@nhs.net.
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